SLINGSBY WEBSITE AND NEWSLETTER GROUP
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2014
Thursday 13th November 2014 at 7.30pm in the Grapes
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
1. Introduction
As Chairman, I shall briefly outline the activities of the Slingsby Website and Newsletter Group during the past year, the fourth year of its operation. My colleagues will report in more detail on our Group finances, the Triangle and the more technical aspects of the website.
In general, the past year has been one of further consolidation for the both the website and the Triangle, and our finances are sound.

We now have a very well-established team structure (incorporating a website team and a Triangle team) and have a proven track record in getting things done. Triangle and website were among the very first of the 2010 Parish Plan objectives to be accomplished, in spite of the complexities involved. Good, reliable systems have been put in place. We have continued to do our best to keep everyone informed and facilitate community action.

However, with the community embarking on a new Parish Plan, we realise that we cannot stand still. Changes, including membership changes, must now follow for our Group. Now is the ideal time for new people to come forward to help us take these projects forward. 
2. Website
The Slingsby Village website has become recognised as a model for other small communities to follow. It has a pleasing look, is easy to navigate, is kept constantly up-to-date and keeps abreast of latest technology. 

The architecture of the website continues to provide a very stable, secure and reliable platform for editors and users alike. Backup and security arrangements have been further expanded, so protecting us from potential threats. Additions have helped further to improve its usability and its reach, e.g. through social media. More detail will be given in the Webmaster’s report.
As you would expect, the majority of the new information content added this year has been in the form of news and especially events posts. Interesting additions this year have included a farming column from Stephen Prest (appearing in both Triangle and website), a new feature called Slingshot (which aimed to attract strong opinions by offering anonymity), a Neighbourhood Watch page with a link to the NYP Messaging System and a set of Local Services information pages. We always welcome new ideas and contributions.
3. The Triangle
Over the past 12 months, the Triangle’s editors Keith Buck and David Thornley have been alternating and cooperating in producing the publication that virtually everyone in Slingsby reads. 
Keith Buck steps down as Editor-in-chief in the New Year. Back in late 2010 when other volunteers were having second thoughts, Keith stepped up, knew what was needed and made the Triangle his own. Everyone in the parish should be very grateful to him. He has provided a good read, especially for those of our older residents who are not online, and moreover he has proved himself adept at attracting advertisers, thereby keeping the cover price to a minimum.

David Thornley will carry things forward, but we now need a co-editor to work with David.

The Triangle editor’s report will give more information.
4. The Group
There have been no changes to the membership of our group in the past year, although one person, to whom we are grateful, did at least join us briefly to consider becoming a Triangle co-editor.

This means we remain in the same situation as this time last year – in search of one Triangle co-editor and one assistant website editor.
5. Outlook
After four years, some of our Group would be forgiven for feeling they have given of their best and perhaps are beginning to feel a little stale. But we all earnestly believe that the Triangle and website are essential parts of community life and must be maintained. We know there are people out there who are as capable as us (or, at least, are as capable as we were when we embarked on this undertaking).
How to find them? Please put out the word. You will find both jobs can be fun, you certainly find out what’s going on in the village, and you will receive the training you need and acquire useful new skills. 

Now is the time for one or two more people to come on-board, when there is sufficient time for training (for example it might take a couple of months before someone would feel confident in updating the website).
We regularly see community websites which have become tired, moribund or have simply died. We want our website to remain a dynamic model for others to follow. We wish to continue to promote Slingsby, Fryton and South Holme to the wider world. More importantly, with the Triangle, we wish to continue to keep people informed and entertained, and help bring the community together for effective action.
We thank everyone who has contributed to making the Website and Triangle a success, and we look forward to cooperating with an even greater proportion of the community in the coming year.
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